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Mr. Vice-President,
Jamaica warmly welcomes the Guyanese Delegation, led by the Honourable Carolyn Rodrigues-Birkett; and thanks her for the extensive update on measures taken and planned to improve the situation of human rights in Guyana; particularly since the last review in 2010.
We are especially appreciative of the comprehensive information provided in Guyana’s national report, which gives a very candid and profound summary of the economic, social, political and cultural evolution of this remarkable Caribbean-South American nation, and the concurrent progress in the country’s human rights architecture. 

Jamaica notes, in particular, that Guyana accepted many of the recommendations made during its first UPR, and followed-through on these recommendations by enacting legislation and various initiatives in a wide range of areas, including with respect to indigenous peoples, domestic violence, gender equality, police action, discrimination and children’s rights.
We salute Guyana for the tremendous strides made in ensuring access to education and food security for all Guyanese, and commend the Government for continued efforts made to safeguard access to land for indigenous peoples.

We note that, in certain instances, where the law might not have found favour with local and international human rights advocates; that the justice system made room for the maximum exploration of the rights of persons brought before the courts.  This occurred in cases involving an alleged victim of sexual violence and four cross-dressers; and reflects the strong respect of the Guyanese Government for its citizens, and for their protection.
Jamaica takes careful note of the current political climate in Guyana and of the impending General Elections; we hope that once these are held, Guyana will be able to take advantage of a more cohesive and co-operative approach to national development, including the promotion and protection of human rights.
I thank you, Mr. Vice-President.
